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	Media Relations Issues a News Release on Measure R Officially Passing
This morning, Media relations issued a news release noting that the Los Angeles County Registrar has announced that Measure R, the half-cent sales tax increase for comprehensive county transportation improvements, has officially passed with more than a two-thirds majority vote following the Registrar’s final vote count. The release notes that the Measure was approved by more than 2 million votes, a 67.93 percent majority.  

Measure R is expected to bring in $40 billion over 30 years to fund critically needed transit and highway projects and support transit operations throughout the Los Angeles County.  Also noted was that we hailed the final vote as a major milestone that puts the region back on track to address many dire transportation problems the county faces and vow to put funds to work quickly and help create construction jobs that will stimulate the local economy. 
www.metro.net/news_info/press/Metro_198.htm

Metro Faces Challenges Despite Measure R’s Passage
The Los Angeles Times may do an editorial this week about our unique quandary. One the one hand, Measure R has passed; on the other, we are grappling with state budget cuts and a worsening economy that will likely reduce local sales tax revenue this year from Propositions A & C.  If nothing changes, we also face a steep operating deficit over the next 10 years.  Staff told a Times editorial writer that we want to hit the ground running and act quickly to implement Measure R.  State budget cuts and the recession are problematic, but Measure R is a 30-year program so the expectation is that the local economy and state budget situation will improve in a year or so as we pull out of recession.  However, the Times may take the stance that if the full promise of Measure R is to be realized, we must soon address our deficit and operate more efficiently.  Staff noted that our Board will deal with the deficit in January.

FTA Quarterly Review Meeting

On Wednesday, December 3, 2008, the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) New Starts Projects Quarterly Review meeting is scheduled to take place at 10:00 a.m. here in the Windsor Conference Room on the 15th Floor.  This quarter, the group will receive reports on our Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension and the Mid City/Exposition Light Rail Transit Project.  In addition, staff will provide updates on our financial status and the 2550 Rail Vehicle Program.
Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting

On Thursday, December 4, 2008, the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority (Expo) Board is scheduled to meet at 2:30 p.m. in the Board of Supervisors’ Hearing Room (381B) in the Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration. 

During the meeting, the Expo Board will consider authorizing the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) to:

· Issue Limited Notice-to-Proceed (LNTP) to DMJM-Harris for conversion of the Phase 2 NEPA/CEQA environmental document to a CEQA only document;

· Execute a change order to FCI/Flour/Parsons (FFP), a joint venture, for a Photo Enforcement System Design at certain intersections in Segments A and B; and

· Negotiate and execute contract modification with TRC Solutions, Inc. for additional environmental services.

In addition, the Board will Receive and File the Monthly Project Status Update, the Storage and Inspection Facility Update and the monthly report on contracts approved by the Chief Executive Officer.
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